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Dear Colleague,

The Role of the NHS in Learning Disabilities

A joint Conference between the NHS Confederation and the Department of Health 

Holiday Inn, Bloomsbury, London, July 3rd 2008

We are writing to invite you to an important conference for senior managers and clinicians concerned with NHS services to adults with learning disabilities. 

The last two years have seen a number of critical reports about the NHS’s performance on learning disabilities:

· The Disability Rights Commission’s formal investigation into health inequalities in primary care

· The ‘Death By Indifference’ reports on deaths in general hospitals – leading to the Secretary of State setting up an Independent Inquiry and Ombudsman investigation 

· Critical Healthcare Commission reports into abuse in specialist learning disability services in Cornwall and Merton and Sutton

· The Healthcare Commission’s audit of bed based learning disability services that found similar poor practice across much of England.

Following this, important new policy changes have happened. Valuing People Now has confirmed that NHS commissioning of social care will move totally to local authorities. The introduction of comprehensive health checks for people is now almost certain to happen. Most PCTs and Trusts are required to produce action plans to improve specialist services. Learning disabilities is in the operating framework for the first time. 

This event aims to look to the future, asking what we have learnt from the last few years and how high quality NHS commissioning and provision can become the norm. It will also share in detail policy and good practice expectations along with plans for the future role of the NHS in adult learning disability services. The Independent Inquiry is expected to report to the Secretary of State in July so the conference will also consider how that will impact upon the NHS.  

The conference is paid for by the Department of Health and is free for senior managers and clinicians. However, you must register for a place with Centrevents on the attached reply form.

We very much hope that you and senior colleagues will be able to join us.

	[image: image1.jpg]/)QEMD_ Sk




	[image: image2.jpg]




	Steve Shrubb

NHS Confederation
	Rob Greig

National Director: Learning Disabilities
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